ZONTA CLUB OF GLADSTONE INC

PRESIDENT:
Pauline Dunn

PO BOX 1847

SECRETARY:
Di Malcolm (Correspondence)

GLADSTONE 4680

Trudy Zussino (Minutes)



District 24Web Site:  www.zontadistrict24.org
Gladstone Website:  http:zontadistrict24.org/home/localclubs/area4gladstoneinc.html
WATZON

December
 2004  NEWSLETTER
NEXT MEETING:
Tuesday 14th December 2004 in the Curtis Room at the Country Plaza Int






6.00 pm
Fellowship 







6.30 pm
Dinner    ***** Please note change*****







7.15 pm 
Business session 

APOLOGIES:
Ring Sue Smith 4972 2733 (W) 49728 5735 (H)  if you are bringing a guest or if you wish to apologise - by lunchtime on Tuesday.  Failure to apologise will result in a charge to you for the cost of the meal.

BIRTHDAYS:
DECEMBER
Jade
17th


Helen
27th

*TREASURER’S ASSISTANT:
December
Lesley Roberts

*FELLOWSHIP OFFICER:
December
Gloria Roche

*If it is your turn and you will not be at the meeting, please arrange for someone else to take your place.

DIARY NOTES:
14th December 2004 Monthly dinner meeting


26-27th February 2005 - Area 4 Workshop – Rockhampton


7 – 9th October 2005 – District 24 Conference – Gold Coast


24 – 29th June 2006 – International Convention – Melbourne, Australia!

	[image: image1.wmf]                             Building Zonta for the 21st Century

                            Inspired by the Challenge of Change


PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE
Ladies!

A quick note to thank you all for your support and hard work. 

Our Christmas Dinner was lovely, and thankyou to those who organised it.    I enjoyed the meal and thought the setting was lovely. 

To meet with husbands, partners and friends was lovely. 

I'd like to take this moment to wish each and everyone of you a very happy,holy and peaceful Christmas, a restful holiday and a memorable New Year.
Pauline
COMMITTEE REPORTS

FINANCE & FUNDRAISING

We had a very enjoyable meeting at the Coffee Club on Wednesday last. (Must be the wine instead of the iced coffees!!!) 

The ball seems to be organised. It will be $65 per head which includes 2 courses and complimentary pre dinner drinks and hors d'oeuvres in the courtyard of the Country Plaza. 

Tickets will be available from the Country Plaza. The Country Plaza are not going to charge us anything to do this for us and we have to provide the tickets which should be ready in the near future. 

The Country Plaza is also offering those attending the ball a discounted rate of $80 per room (double) on the night. This is a good idea for those from outlying areas. 

20 Ball Posters are to be printed and will be available at the next dinner meeting. 

We have decided to organise the chocolates and balloons ourselves but will need help from the other committees to obtain the raffle prizes. The door prize will be two bottles of champagne donated by Di Malcolm. Raffle suggestions are 

1. Chocolates 

2. Dinner for 2 at Bojangles 

3. Gift Voucher from Strictly Feminine 

4. Night at Auckland Hill B & B 

5. Facial from a beauty salon 

6. Two framed prints donated by myself 

7. $50 voucher from Harbour City Steakhouse (not confirmed yet but verbally agreed) 

8. Weekend away donated by Harvey World Travel 

As the Country Plaza are already doing our ticket sales then we thought it only fair that we don't approach them for a further donation. 
If anyone else has any donations then please let us know. 

PP & R are to organise the advertising. Karen Busteed has copies of the advertising program from last year. 

Karen, Jean, Carole, Di, Wendy.

Membership and Fellowship

Our Committee met on 6 December - Trudy, Cathy, Lesley, Sue & Gloria (apologies from Trisha)

· We are sorry to hear that Jean Hartley will be moving to Coolum and resigning from the Club in mid December.

· There are still some outstanding PROFILES.  Please get them in to our Committee.

· In the New Year we will be focusing on looking for new young members.  Do you know anyone who fits the criteria?   

· The Dinner Meeting is on Tuesday 14 December.  Please note that the meal will be served at 6.30  to allow for an early night.

Looking forward to seeing everyone at the Christmas Party on Friday night

Gloria

Service/Status of Women

This committee went to Hibiscus Gardens on Saturday 11th Dec to deliver the boxes of chocolates from the Fashion Parade.

Liz Lysaght from Hibiscus Gardens has suggested that members donate small items to be used as prizes for their Hoy and Bingo.    Suggestions discussed were stamps, a selection of greeting cards etc.

A new personal service book will be circulated at the next dinner meeting.

Barbara, Karen, Kath, Sharon, Gail, Christa

Program, Public Relations & Environment

My establishment of a relationship with the Observer with Helen as the Media contact for Zonta (who is taking guidance from Lesley) is proving a lesson in patience, but I am not going to let up.   

We are exploring options for guest speakers for 2005, keeping in mind that we have invited Trish Collins – our Area 4 Director to come when she can fit it in to her calendar.

Isn’t our environment looking green!!!!    Speaking of green, if you need small Christmas gifts, think about the shopping bags on sale for less than $2 each.   My problem is remembering to take them with me!

Our next meeting at the ice creamery will be on Wednesday 26th January, 2005 at 5.30p.m.
Helen, Bev, Anne, Jade, Diana
Notes from the Editor – Helen

Christmas is fast approaching, and while this is a time of much joy (or frustration) to most, spare a thought to those that you know who may be facing the first Christmas without a loved one who has passed away during the year.

We all feel a bit helpless when helping a friend deal with grief, but a phone call or note telling them you have them in your thoughts will let them know you care.    Talking about the grief somehow helps.

International Women’s Day celebration on 8th March 2005.

The organising committee will be due to meet soon to start the process for the 2005 celebration.    I have represented Zonta on this committee for many years, and would love to have another Zontian to come and meet this dynamic group of local business women.   We meet once before Christmas usually, and several times leading up to 8th March.    These meetings are usually at the State Development office at 8.00am so as not to cut into the working day.    Please let me know if you would like to come and meet other very interesting and resourceful local ladies.

The following is contributed by Gloria – thank you.

NEW EVENING CLASSES FOR MEN!!!

ALL ARE WELCOME

OPEN TO MEN ONLY

Note: due to the complexity and level of difficulty, each course will accept a maximum of eight participants

The course covers two days, and topics covered in this course include:

DAY ONE 

HOW TO FILL ICE CUBE TRAYS

Step by step guide with slide presentation

TOILET ROLLS- DO THEY GROW ON THE HOLDERS?

Roundtable discussion

DIFFERENCES BETWEEN LAUNDRY BASKET & FLOOR

Practicing with hamper (Pictures and graphics)

DISHES & SILVERWARE; DO THEY LEVITATE/FLY TO KITCHEN SINK OR DISHWASHER BY THEMSELVES?

Debate among a panel of experts.

LOSS OF VIRILITY

Losing the remote control to your significant other - Help line and support groups

LEARNING HOW TO FIND THINGS

Starting with looking in the right place instead of turning the house upside down while screaming - Open forum

DAY TWO
EMPTY MILK CARTONS; DO THEY BELONG IN THE FRIDGE OR THE BIN?

Group discussion and role play

HEALTH WATCH; BRINGING HER FLOWERS IS NOT HARMFUL TO YOUR HEALTH

PowerPoint presentation

REAL MEN ASK FOR DIRECTIONS WHEN LOST

Real life testimonial from the one man who did

IS IT GENETICALLY IMPOSSIBLE TO SIT QUIETLY AS SHE PARALLEL PARKS?

Driving simulation

LIVING WITH ADULTS; BASIC DIFFERENCES BETWEEN YOUR MOTHER AND YOUR PARTNER

Online class and role playing

HOW TO BE THE IDEAL SHOPPING COMPANION

Relaxation exercises, meditation and breathing techniques

REMEMBERING IMPORTANT DATES & CALLING WHEN YOU'RE GOING TO BE LATE

Bring your calendar or PDA to class

GETTING OVER IT; LEARNING HOW TO LIVE WITH BEING WRONG ALL THE TIME

Individual counsellors available
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